

Phone: +971 2 583 1044 Email: tpsauh.info@gmail.com principal.tpsauh06@gmail.com 9252@adek.gov.ae

Subject: Important Information Regarding the Impact of Changing Curricula

Dear Parents. .

We hope you are doing well.

We understand that some of you may be considering changing the curriculum for your child. While we are committed to supporting families in making the best educational choices for their children, we would like to ensure you are fully informed about the potential impact of such a decision.

Impact of Changing Curricula

Academic Transition and Adjustment:

Switching curricula may require your child to adjust to different teaching methods, subject content, and assessment styles. This transition can sometimes take time, and there may be a period of adjustment during which your child may need additional support to adapt to the new curriculum structure.

In certain cases, students may need to revisit or adjust their understanding of subjects previously studied, depending on how the two curricula align.

Potential Gaps in Knowledge:

If the curricula being switched have differences in their subject matter or progression, there may be gaps in your child's knowledge. Some subjects covered in one curriculum may not be introduced in the same way, or may be studied at a different stage in the other curriculum.

This can require additional effort, including remedial work or supplementary lessons, to ensure your child remains on track academically.

University Admissions and Recognition:

Changing curricula could affect the recognition of your child's qualifications by universities, particularly if the new curriculum has a different structure or grading system. Some universities may prefer one curriculum over another or may have specific entry requirements.





Phone: +971 2 583 1044 Email: tpsauh.info@gmail.com principal.tpsauh06@gmail.com 9252@adek.gov.ae

We recommend discussing the implications of switching curricula with the relevant university admissions offices, especially if your child is nearing the end of their schooling years and is preparing for higher education.

Exam Preparation and Certification:

The timelines for examinations and certifications can vary between curricula. This may result in a change in the examination schedule or requirements for your child.

Depending on the curriculum you transition to, the final certifications may be issued by different examination boards or ministries, and this could affect the timing and method of receiving results.

Emotional and Social Impact:

Changing curricula may also impact your child's emotional well-being, as they may need to adjust to new peers, teachers, and a different academic environment.

We encourage you to consider the social and emotional effects of such a change, especially if your child is already comfortable and settled in their current curriculum.

Support Available:

Our school is committed to ensuring a smooth transition for students who decide to change curricula. We will work closely with your child to support them academically and emotionally during this process.

Our teachers and academic counselors will be available to help identify any gaps, provide additional resources, and offer guidance as needed.

What You Can Do:

If you are considering a change of curriculum, we strongly recommend the following steps:

Consult with the Academic Team: Schedule a meeting with our academic team or counselor to discuss the specific implications of the change for your child's learning and future educational plans.

Research and Plan Ahead: Carefully consider the long-term implications of the change, especially in terms of university admissions and certification requirements.

Monitor the Transition: Ensure that your child has the support they need during the transition period, whether it's additional study materials, tutoring, or emotional support.



Baniyas East 7, Abu Dhabi United Arab Emirates PO Box 10483

Phone: +971 2 583 1044 Email: tpsauh.info@gmail.com principal.tpsauh06@gmail.com 9252@adek.gov.ae

We are here to support you in making the best decision for your child and their future. Please feel free to reach out to us if you have any questions or would like further guidance regarding this process.

Thank you for your continued trust in our school.

Warm regards,

Miss Jellyn I. Maniaul Registrar The Philippine School, Baniyas 02 5831044

This communication is designed to help parents understand the potential academic, social, and emotional impacts of changing curricula, while also offering support and guidance in making this important decision.